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Details of our remote learning offer were emailed to parents last week.  

 

We will continue to use our Remote Learning platform, Seesaw  during all of the above scenari-
os and will provide work in a variety of ways. This may take the form of pre-recorded videos, 
worksheets and physical activities. Please ensure you have logged onto seesaw and if you are 
having difficulty contact the school office through our Studybugs messaging service 

 

 

We will also provide daily live catch-up and feedback sessions to children. These will take the 
form of at least one short video call each day to have face to face time with pupils. The live ses-
sions will be via Microsoft teams, you will be sent an invite to these sessions every morning.  

 

 
Please ensure you have downloaded Microsoft Teams APP   on the device you wish to use for remote learning. (This is the same 
APP we used for parents’ evening) 

It is a very busy and eventful half term with lots of events and celebrations to learn about this month. Despite the ongo-

ing disruption to life as we know it, school continues to be a haven for our children and a place where they can thrive, 

socialise and have positive experiences which support their wellbeing.  I have been delighted with how engaged and mo-

tivated they have been  with their learning  and  their general attitude towards their work has been spectacular.  Our 

recent virtual parents evening meetings were very successful—thank you for the lovely comments about how well the 

children are settling and enjoying being in school.  

Going forward, it will without doubt be a tricky few weeks leading up to Christmas and it remains very important for our 

children to attend school, to support their wellbeing and education and help working parents and guardians. It is howev-

er very likely that classes and/ or bubbles could be affected with the increase of positive Covid cases rising during  the 

lockdown period. The school will put every effort into keeping school open but this could mean at times that your child 

may not be taught by their normal teacher as we have a number of staff who are now having to shield or isolate. The 

efforts of our whole school team have been phenomenal; with increased cleaning and ensuring bubbles can continue to 

distance from others to reduce transmission of the virus. I am sure our parents will appreciate that keeping school open 

in the current lockdown situation is no mean feat and being in school is the right thing for our children.  We will always 

try to make the right decisions for our school but please do bear with us if we have to make last minute staffing changes. 

Finally, thank you to the parents who have supported the school with all the new procedures, it really has helped to 

keep our school safe and avoid unnecessary bubble closures.   We understand that  advice does keep changing and can 

be a little confusing so please do  contact us via studybugs if you would like to discuss a Covid related matter.  

This half term will come with new challenges but by working together we will get through this difficult time.  

Mrs Bulsara 

 Remote Learning 



 Covid Safety  - National restrictions from 5 November 

We will continue to update our parents as and when new guidance  is issued. All current Covid-19 up-

dates can be found on our website (on the Covid tab).  It is extremely important that all members of our 

school community follow current guidance  to keep you, your family and friends as safe as possible.  

 

On Thursday 5 November, National restrictions replaced the Local Covid Alert Level measures. These measures will be underpinned by law. 

Police and other authorities have powers to give fines and break up gatherings. 

The new measures will apply nationally for four weeks up to and including Wednesday 2 December.  

 Stay at home, except for specific purposes. 

 Avoid meeting people you do not live with, except for specific purposes. 

These new measures will reduce the growth rate of the virus, which will: 

 prevent the NHS from being overwhelmed 

 ensure schools, colleges and universities can stay open 

 ensure that as many people as possible can continue to work 

If you or a member of your household tests positive or are displaying symptoms of Covid19, please inform the school immediately via 

studybugs so that we can support you with the right advise. Studybugs is also monitored out of hours and during the weekend. 

 Staffing Update 

Congratulations to  Mrs Hussein and her family who announced the arrival of their beautiful baby boy .  Both 

mother and baby are doing really well.  

We will also be saying farewell to Mrs Dickens who will be starting her maternity leave at the end of this week. 

Mrs Claire Cairns will be taking over Class KD and has been spending time with Mrs Dickens and the children  

this week to help with a smooth transition.  

We will be saying farewell to Mrs Parker –Bates at the end of this week and 

would like to wish her all the best in her new role.  

Welcome to Mrs Howarth, who has recently joined the EYFS team this year and enjoying getting 

to know the children in class J/C 

Unplanned staffing changes will be inevitable for the next few weeks due to staff isolating or 

shielding. If well enough, members of staff having to work from home will continue to keep in 

touch with children remotely at school. We have found that this has  helped our children and they have really enjoyed talking to 

their teachers using new ways of technology. In these circumstances we will have to adapt some of our normal routines and 

thank our parents in advance for their understanding .   

 Staying warm at school 

As part of our control measure to mitigate Covid-19 related risks, we are required to keep 
windows and doors open so that there is adequate ventilation at all times.  

As winter approaches we understand that this can cause children to feel cold. In order to 
keep warm, we would recommend that our children wear thermal t-shirts/vests, preferably 
white, under their formal school shirt as well as their normal school jumper/cardigan. Wear-
ing layers will keep the children nice and warm whilst ensuring the classroom remains well 
ventilated.  



 Events and celebrations 

The children have been learning about the festival of light.  

They have really enjoyed learning about the Hindu culture 

and how Divali is celebrated.   

As a school, we will be celebrating Diwali on Tuesday 17th 

November. We will be having a special lunch in school and 

children are welcome to come to school dressed in tradi-

tional dress or smart clothing. There will be a lot of  food 

tasting, dancing , art  and storytelling over the next few 

days. 

Although it will be quite different this year, we would like to wish 

a Happy Diwali to all of our families who will be celebrating this 

weekend.  

To help raise money for the BBC Children In Need 
appeal, we are asking the children to come 
dressed in ‘Something Spotty’ for a suggested 
donation of £1.  

All donations this year should be made via: 
https://www.parentpay.com/ (all of the funds 
raised will be paid directly to Children In Need)  

A minute silence will be observed by the school communi-

ty (in a socially distanced way) on Wednesday 11th No-

vember to remember those who gave their lives in con-

flict, with  Mrs Parker-Bates playing the last post.   

Well done to the Year 2 children who have made 

some wonderful creations of poppies as part of 

their art homework, as we have not been able to 

sell poppies in school this year.  






